Republic of the ﬁﬂ&:ﬁm

Bepartment of Education
Office of the Undersecretary for School Infrastructure and Facilities

MEMORANDUM
TO: Regional Directors
Regional Engineers

Schools Division Superintendents
Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Division Engineers

All Others Concerned

SUBJECT: REITERATON ON THE USE OF PICK-UP VEHICLES FOR THE
USE OF DE,IE‘:_D ENGINEERS

4

FROM: EP > !
sYfidersecretary for School Infrastructure and Facilities

DATE: January 24, 2023

The Office of the Undersecretary for School Infrastructure and Facilities
(OUSIF), through the Education Facilities Division {EFD), has been receiving
several reports that Official DepEd Pick-up Vehicles issued to Regional and
Division Engineers for monitoring and validation of School Building Projects
are being used for other purpeses other than their intended use.

The service pick-up vehicles were issued to Regional and Division Engineers
to support them in their validation, monitoring and other related activities
relative to the implementation of the School Building Program.

This reiteration is being made to emphasize that the issued pick-up vehicles
are primarily for the use of DepEd Engineers. Only in times of calamities NN/ -
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January 26, 2023

Te Scheols Division Superintendents
All Division

For information, guidance and appropriate action.

ESTELA P. LEON-CARINO EdD, CESO III
Director IV/Regional Director

For the Regional Director;,
. VERGARA
Assistsint Regional Director f/
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